Daniel Murray

From: Greg Brand <GBrand@sjbhd.org>

Sent: Wednesday, October 22, 2014 2:56 PM

To: Victoria Schmitt; Daniel Murray

Cc: molson@rr-eng.com; wayne dale (sundale@yahoo.com); swisinc@frontier.net; Chad
Engelhardt; Wanda Humphrey; Greg Brand

Subject: FW: GCC Energy OSWS Permit #2007-344 and OSWS Permit #2007-345

Attachments: GCC Sanitary Demands 10-9-14.pdf; GCC Site Personnel and San Facilities 10.9.14.xIsx;

GCC Energy - Projected water usage_August 2014.pdf

Categories: printed, printed attachment only

To: Victoria Schmitt, P.E.
La Plata County Planning Department

Re: GCC Energy — King Il Coal Mine
CR 120, Hesperus, La Plata County Colorado
OSWS Permit #2007-344 and OSWS Permit #2007-345

San Juan Basin Health Department (“SIBHD”) has reviewed all of the attached documents as they relate to:
- SJBHD On-Site Wastewater System Permit #2007-344 and OSWS Permit #2007-345

SIBHD accepts the projected water usage contained in the letter from Mr. Wayne Dale, P.E. (Stoner Engineering —
Cortez, CO) dated August 28, 2014.

Therefore, at this time, San Juan Basin Health Department has no concerns with GCC’s proposal to have a maximum of
165 employees.

San Juan Basin Health Department respectfully requests that La Plata County Planning Department consider including
the following conditions of approval:

1. GCCEnergy shall install appropriate water usage flow meter(s) on the main shower/locker/office and on the
scale facility to measure/record the wastewater flowing into the permitted On-site Wastewater Systems.

2. GCCEnergy shall appropriately document water usage from all water usage flow meters on a minimum

frequency of once per week.

GCC Energy shall maintain all water usage flow meter documentation for a minimum of 10 years.

4. GCC Energy shall provide water usage flow meter documentation to La Plata County and/or San Juan Basin
Health Department upon written request by La Plata County or SJBHD.

w

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions, comments, or concerns.
Thank you

Gregory N. Brand, P.E.

Environmental Health Director

San Juan Basin Health Department
281 Sawyer Drive, Durango, CO 81303
Desk phone = (970) 335-2054

Main phone = (970) 247-5702

Email = gbrand@sjbhd.org




From: Victoria Schmitt [mailto:Victoria.Schmitt@co.laplata.co.us]

Sent: Thursday, October 09, 2014 5:38 PM

To: Chad Engelhardt; Greg Brand

Cc: Daniel Murray; Mike Olson (molson@rr-eng.com); South West Land Services; Wayne Dale
Subject: GCC OSWS

Chad and Greg,

Thank you for the meeting today. As discussed, since the updated SIBH permit addresses 75 employees while the
County's files indicate the GCC operation intends 165 employees overall, ~ 100 employees on higher-demand days, and
87 employees averaged over the month, the County would like to assure the project we are considering does not exceed
that which SJBH has permitted.

The attached spreadsheet and supporting documents summarize the personnel and sanitary facilities associated with
the project based on applicant reporting. The County would like to confirm that SIBH has no concerns with these uses
being permitted dependent on SIBH permits 2007-344 and 2007-345.

Thank you again.

Victoria Schmitt, PE

La Plata County Planning
970.382.6438
victoria.schmitt@co.laplata.co.us




